

DULWICH COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES of the Dulwich Community Council held on Wednesday 10 November 2010 at 7.00 pm at Christ Church, 263 Barry Road, London SE22 0JT

PRESENT: Councillor James Barber (Chair)

> Councillor Helen Hayes (Vice-Chair) Councillor Robin Crookshank Hilton

Councillor Toby Eckersley Councillor Jonathan Mitchell Councillor Michael Mitchell Councillor Lewis Robinson Councillor Rosie Shimell Councillor Andy Simmons

PRESENT:

OTHER MEMBERS Councillor Peter John

OFFICER Abdi Mohamed Ibrahim, Neighbourhood Coordinator

Mark Whitehouse, Community Council Development Officer **SUPPORT:**

Beverley Olamijulo, Constitutional Officer

1. INTRODUCTION AND WELCOME

The chair welcomed members of the public, councillors and officers to the community council meeting.

2. **APOLOGIES**

An apology for lateness was received from Councillor Jonathan Mitchell. Councillor Andy Simmons announced that he was unable to stay for the duration of the meeting because he had to attend another meeting.

3. DISCLOSURE OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS AND DISPENSATIONS

None were received.

4. ITEMS OF BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIR DEEMS URGENT

There were none.

5. MINUTES

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the meeting held on 16 September be agreed as a correct record of the meeting, and signed by the chair.

6. COMMUNITY SAFETY UPDATES

The Community Council noted the safer neighbourhood teams ward priorities for the Dulwich area:

Priorities for College Ward SNT:

- Anti social behaviour across the ward.
- Responding to crime incidences involving fireworks and road safety.
- Croxted Road Estate responding to complaints involving mopeds and burglary, individuals were arrested.
- Cannabis and weapons found on local estates.
- Kingswood Estate three arrests were made for street robberies during school safe patrols.
- Dawson Heights Estate arrests based on intelligence gathering.

Priorities for Village Ward SNT:

- Priorities remain unchanged from the last ward panel meeting.
- SNT responded to high number of offences involving robberies particularly during the summer which occurred within or around the Dulwich Park which were mainly theft of bikes and mobile phones.
- Worked actively during Halloween and Bonfire night
- New Police initiative has been introduced which involves undertaking surveys to establish which neighbourhoods need targeting to address issues of crime.

A question was asked about hand held speed cameras. The SNT explained that they have identified roads in the area however it was felt further discussion needed to take place with local Councillors. The Chair suggested members of the Dulwich Society and local residents attend the next ward panel meeting on the 18 January 2011.

Priorities for East Dulwich SNT:

- Priorities remain unchanged from the previous panel meeting, youth crime, burglary and offences concerning licensed premises.
- Requested local residents to pick up 'free marking kit'
- The team reported on speed camera offences and cautioned those motorists who were slightly over the speed limit.

To view the full list of the safer neighbourhoods priorities please visit the Southwark Police website: http://www.met.police.uk/teams/southwark

7. DEPUTATION PRESENTATION

Traffic calming issues in Red Post Post Hill

Dulwich Community Council agreed the following motion in response to the deputation presentation concerning wider traffic issues around Red Post Hill – particular with regard to the removal of double decker buses from the no 42 bus route which causes vibration to residents' homes in that area.

AGREED:

DCC requests the relevant Cabinet member and/or officers to take all appropriate steps:

- 1. subject to official consultation with residents to secure removal of
 - (a) the cushions on Red Post Hill between its junctions with Casino Avenue and Herne Hill and their replacement with the minimum number of islands/build-outs to comply with regulations; and
 - (b) subject to resources and compliance with regulations, the set of cushions immediately to the south of the raised pedestrian crossing at the junction of Casino Avenue and Red Post Hill; and
- 2. to ascertain the intentions of Lambeth Council with regard to proposals, if any, for road closure or other measures on the north-west side of Denmark Hill/Herne Hill which might have an adverse effect on traffic flows in streets on the Southwark side of Denmark Hill/Herne Hill, and to make all necessary representations to Lambeth Council with a view to protecting the amenity of Southwark residents.

8. COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

The following announcements were made:

- 1. The Armistice Day Service on Thursday 11 November at 10:30am at West Lane Memorial, off Jamaica Rd, SE16.
- The official Remembrance Sunday service on Sunday 14 November at 10:30am at: The Old Municipal Offices, 151 to 153 Walworth Road, SE17.
 Other services included West Lane memorial, West Lane, SE16; Borough High Street; Kennington Lane; Dulwich Memorial; and Camberwell memorial.
- 3. Southwark's consultation on Transforming Southwark's National Health Service (NHS) are holding meetings across the borough to update local people on how they are taking their plans forward and what this means for your health services in your area.

9. A FAIRER FUTURE FOR ALL IN SOUTHWARK

DCC notes the presentation from the leader of the Council concerning the budget consultation. Residents were given an opportunity to vote for their preferences for spending or savings within the Council.

Officers confirmed the responses from residents and ward councillors would be collated in form of a report on the data received and a cabinet member shall feedback this information in the New Year.

10. HOLMDENE AVENUE - 2ND STAGE CONTROLLED PARKING ZONE (CPZ) CONSULTATION RESULTS

Executive function

AGREED:

- 1. That the results of the Holmdene Avenue 2nd stage controlled parking zone (CPZ) consultation be noted.
- 2. That the parking layout for Holmdene Avenue (as an extension of Herne Hill CPZ), as detailed in appendix 1 of the report be approved subject to the outcome of any necessary statutory procedures.

11. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no public questions.

12. LOCAL PARKING AMENDMENT - RED POST HILL

Executive function

AGREED:

That the local parking amendment detailed in appendix 1 of the report, and outlined below, be approved for implementation subject to the outcome of any necessary statutory procedures:

- a) Red Post Hill (between Herne Hill and approx No. 81 Red Post Hill) 'at any time' parking restrictions
- b) Half Moon Lane (near junction with Red Post Hill) reduction and extension to some lengths of 'at any time' parking restrictions
- c) Red Post Hill (near junctions with Half Moon Lane and Village Way) amendments to operational hours and length of existing parking restrictions.

13. COMMUNITY COUNCILS HIGHWAYS AND LIGHTING CAPITAL INVESTMENT 2010-

Executive function

Dulwich Community Council deferred the above item to ascertain further information on the proposed schemes.

14. REALLOCATION OF THE CLEANER GREENER SAFER FUNDING 2010 -2011

Executive function

AGREED:

- 1. That the changes of scope of Sydenham Hill Estate greening and We Love East Dulwich, outlined in paragraphs 10 and 14-15 respectively be noted.
- 2. That the reallocation of the available £10,000 from the Giles Coppice project (subject to further information and consultation with the Dulwich Estate) to the Croxted Road Security Gates and Little Bornes footpath as set out in paragraph 11 of the report be approved.
- 3. That the reallocation of available monies totalling £33,500 to the We Love East Dulwich scheme from the Eco Dry Cleaners and North Cross Road Alleyway scheme as set out in paragraphs 12-15 of the report be approved.
- 4. That £5,000 of the £30,000 originally awarded to the East Dulwich Carbon Fund, be reallocated to fund a potential shortfall in the cost of installing electric pop up points in North Cross Road. If all or some of the £5000 is not needed this would remain within the budget for East Dulwich Carbon Fund as set out in Appendix 1 of the report.
- 5. That the reallocation of available monies totalling £35,000 to Calton Avenue 20 mph zone works be approved.
- 6. That £35,000 originally awarded to the Dulwich Sports Club be available for reallocation.
- 7. That the £10,500 originally awarded to Positive Education Learning Organisation (PELO) be reallocated to East Dulwich Grove Estate Tenants & Residents Association (Edge TRA) meeting room.
- 8. Agreed that £40,000 of funds available for reallocation be allocated to Red Post Hill 20mph zone works.

15. EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC

That the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in paragraphs 1 and 2, Access to Information Procedure rules of the Constitution.

16. LEA SCHOOL GOVERNOR APPOINTMENTS

Executive function

AGREED:

- 1. That George Grime be re-appointed as a LA governor representative at Heber Primary School.
- 2. That Mrs Deborah Barnes Jones be appointed as a LA governor representative at Dulwich Village CE Infants School.

The meeting ended at 9.15 pm	
CHAIR:	
DATED:	